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September 13, 2017 
 
 
H.T. Pham, Development Specialist 
Technical Planning and Programming 
Indiana Department of Transportation 
100 N. Senate Avenue, Room N955 
Indianapolis, IN 46204 
 
Mr. John W. Moore, Director 
Division of Planning 
Kentucky Transportation Cabinet 
200 Mero Street, Station W5-05-01 
Frankfort, KY 40622 
 
 
Dear Sirs: 

 
The Evansville Metropolitan Planning Organization has processed the following administrative 
modification to the FY 2018-2021 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP).    

 
TIP Administrative Modification 

 
The City of Henderson requested the following modification: 

 
Item# 02-713.00  Wathen Lane: Bridge replacement. Replace existing bridge with box culvert and 

guardrails. Add project for utilities (U) and construction (CN) in fiscal year 
2018. This project is being administratively modified in the current TIP under 
the rollover provision. The project was programmed in the prior TIP, but did not 
let as scheduled in fiscal 2017. U costs of $25,000 will be funded with $20,000 
in federal STP funds and a $5,000 local match. CN costs of $200,000 will be 
funded with $160,000 in federal STP funds and a $40,000 local match.  

 
The modification will be presented as an informational item at the next Evansville MPO Policy 
Committee meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






